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Happy New Year! We are looking forward to 2018 with 

lots of exciting things in store. We have couple of new 

projects coming up. We had a busy couple of months 

before Christmas with  National HIV Testing Week, 

World AIDS Day and the Mill Road Winter Fair. We 

had lots of volunteers help us with collection buckets 

at the Mill Road Winter Fair and we raised ϻ85.12. 

Thank you to everyone who supported us in whatever 

capacity in 2017, we really appreciate it. We are    

looking forward to being able to support more people 

and deliver more sessions this year. 

National HIV Testing Week and World AIDS Day 

 Thanks to all our volunteers, partners and staff for helping to 

put together a wonderful National HIV Testing Week 

(NHIVTW) and World AIDS Day (WAD) Campaign! 

We did what we always do ï superbly ï raise awareness of 

HIV, promote early diagnosis, and celebrate the lives and  

experiences of people living with HIV! In addition, we broke 

some new ground - and we would like to say a bit more 

about these new developments. 

PrEP (Pre-exposure Prophylaxis for HIV) was very much in 

the news throughout 2017 ï the distracting public squabble 

between NHS England and Public Health England as to who 

(if  anyone) was to fund it, the óhomophobic backlashô against 

PrEP in the media ï and, most importantly of all, the requests for information which we had received 

from our service users throughout 2017.  So, we were delighted to offer a workshop on PrEP as part of 

our NHIVTW Campaign. This introduced PrEP, gave a little bit of background to the controversies and 

outlined the current state of the PrEP Impact Trial in Cambridgeshire. We were delighted to welcome 

Dr Claudia Krause from iCash, Claudia is the lead in rolling out the Impact trial locally and she was able 

to update us on where things are at now. Dhiverse has now set up a working group to monitor the on-

going development of the Impact Trial. 

Another ófirstô ï was our Insti Testing event in Fenland ï at the Ferry Project in Wisbech. This was an 

excellent opportunity to bring community testing to some of the most vulnerable groups in              

Cambridgeshire. 

We also delivered our first training event on HIV awareness to staff at Addenbrookes. 

Thanks again to those who helped with Insti Testing, collecting at the Mill Road    

Winter Fair and Hinchingbrooke Hospital. Also, thank you to the United Reform 

Church who kindly donated Ã500 to Dhiverse. 

Overall we raised the princely sum of Ã1250.11 

Lucy, Graham, Steve and Julian on the          

Addenbrookes Stall on World AIDS Day 2017 

Natalie and Sean at the Mill Road Winter fair. 



 

Our AGM was held at the Meadows Community Centre on 
13 September 2017 which was during Sexual Health 
Week. Dr Andrew Carmichael and Hannah Schober were 
formally elected to the board. The board reported that    
although 2016/17 had been a challenging year financially, 
due to funding cuts, it had been an excellent year in terms 
of our work and the launch of new and innovative           
initiatives. Sharron Spindler CEO gave an overview of the 
work carried out in 2016-17 (all our programmes and    
projects can be viewed on our website 
www.dhiverse.org.uk. ). Meg Veit, Young Peopleôs Service 
Manager, gave a talk on the topic of Sexual Health Week 
(Letôs talk about Porn) and how the demand for our work 
around porn with young people in schools was on the    
increase and why. Our speaker for the day was Belan 
Bale, Sex Columnist for the Cambridge Tab https://
thetab.com/uk/cambridge/ gave an excellent and quirky 
insight into LGBTQ+ Sex Positivity. Thank you Belan! We also welcomed Cllr Dan Ratcliffe, Lead   
Councillor on Equalities who talked about the Cambridge City Council Equality Pledge. We used the 
occasion of our AGM to sign up to the pledge (please see more below). The turnout was really good 
and weôd like to thank everyone who attended and showed their support to Dhiverse.  

Dhiverse signs the Equality Pledge  

Cambridge City Council launched the óEquality Pledgeô in 2016.  This simple pledge   
commits signatory organizations and individuals to appreciate and value the benefits that 
different communities contribute to Cambridge and the surrounding region. We used the 
occasion of our 2017 AGM to become a signatory of Equality Pledge. Our pledge     
statement is: Our mission is 'To provide high quality sexual health and HIV support, 
education and information for all. We are inclusive, caring, non-judgmental and 

committed to upholding our organization's values. Through service user involvement,          
campaigns and collaboration we challenge stigma, prejudice and inequalities.' Dhiverse is a 
Cambridgeshire charity established over 30 years ago and we strive to be an equal                  
opportunities employer and service provider. Taking the Equality Pledge is one way that we can 
demonstrate our commitment to supporting and celebrating diversity and equality across the 
city, county and beyond.ô For more information on the pledge visit https://www.cambridge.gov.uk/
equality-pledge-organisations-pledges. 

Au Revoir Renee! 

Dr Renee West joined us in April 2017 as a part time BAME Worker and,        
although her time at Dhiverse was cut short due to other commitments, as she 
had to leave us at Christmas, it was very sweet!  During her time at Dhiverse, 
Renee was a very valued member of the team. Using her energy and              
enthusiasm, she made great strides in engaging with BAME communities in 
Cambridgeshire to find out how we could work together to share information and 
best practice and provide support where needed.    

Thank you for all you did in such a short time Renee and we hope that we can 
work together again in the not too distant future!  Good Luck in your new       
ventures.  

Grant Chambers and Graham Lewis, from our Health Promotion team, will continue the work Renee 
started and will be taking forward the recommendations sheôs made. For more information on our 
BAME work please email enquiries@dhiverse.org.uk or call 01223 508805.  

Dr Susan Walker (Trustee); Rob Turner (Chair); 
Cllr Dan Ratcliffe; Sharron Spindler (CEO);  

Hannah Schober (Trustee); Dr Stephen Bentley 
(Trustee) 
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Condoms condoms condoms! 

óKeeping it coveredô really is the best way to protect against HIV and STIs! 

We are now providing condom packs for a suggested donation of Ã2.50 for a 
pack of 4. Not only will you be protecting yourself but you will help us to      
support more people in need of our services. All the money raised from         
donations will go back into our services. Please view our website for more info. 

Please email enquiries@dhiverse.org.uk or call Lucy on 01223 508805. 

Good News from the ABC team! 

As many people will already know óABCô is a free programme that offers 

support and information on relationships, sex, sexual health and keeping 

safe for anyone with a learning disability. 

The ABC team are very pleased to let you know that we can now offer 

counselling to people with learning difficulties who have participated in the 

ABC programme. This was an area of need identified by the team and Lisa 

Helm-Cowley, our very experienced counsellor, has already begun to work 

with our clients. We are very happy to welcome Lisa to the ABC team. The 

places available for counselling are limited and can only be offered to     

people who are referred by a member of the ABC team. 

Also just to remind everyone that if you are supporting someone with a 

learning difficulty and would like to feel more confident about discussing sex 

and relationships with them you may be interested in attending our free 

óUnderstanding ABCô workshop. It is available to all parents, partners, carers and other professionals 

who support someone with a learning difficulty. 

The workshop includes: 

¶ A brief look at what the law says with regard to human rights and consensual sexual activity.  

¶ What having the ability to consent means.  

¶ Tips for talking about sex with the person you support 

¶ Information about the ABC programme and how it is delivered 

Participants will also have the opportunity to raise and discuss any issues they would like support with. 

Information given in an accessible way can help someone with LD to: 

Å Keep themselves and others safe and happy 

Å Understand more about sexual health 

Å Make informed choices about their relationships 

The workshop takes about two hours and we can deliver at your premises or you could come to the 

Dhiverse office. 

Please contact Liz for more info: 
Liz MacKenzie, ABC Programme Manager 
T: 01223 508805 Mob: 07985 447846 
E: elizabeth@dhiverse.org.uk 

Lisa Helm-Cowley;  

HIV Support Worker and ABC 

Counsellor 
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Contact Us 

enquiries@dhiverse.org.uk 

01223 508805 

Dhiverse 

Office B 

Dales Brewery 

Gwydir Street 

Cambridge 

CB1 2LJ 

Monday- Friday 

 9.30am-5.30pm 

How are we doing? 

Weôre in the process of reviewing and    
updating our óStrategic Planô and weôd    
really appreciate it if you could spare 2 
minutes of your time to tell us how weôve 
done over the last 3 years and what youôd 
like to see us do over the next 3 
years.  This feedback will help us to shape 
our plans for 2018 to 2021.  Please click 
on the link or copy and paste into your 
browser; https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/
r/QJ7ZJ62 ; the survey is anonymous. 

If youôd like to receive the survey in an   
alternative format, or would like support in 
completing the survey,  please call or email 
Lucy Hills, Office and Information        
Manager: T: 01223 508805                       
E: enquiries@dhiverse.org.uk 

Thank you for your time and support! 

Over 45? Over the hill when it comes to sex? éééé.We donôt think so!  
 

Itôs a myth that older people no longer want or need a sex life.  
Sexuality doesnôt just disappear as you age!  A report by the    
English Longitudinal Study of Ageing found that two-thirds of men 
and women aged 50 ï 90 years old said that sex was an important 
part of a relationship. They also found that people are still sexually 
active into their 80s and 90s! However, we know that, for a number 
of reasons, many older people might not consider their sexual 
health to be  important. We also know that older people find that 
the sexual health information and support thatôs available is in 

many cases geared towards younger people and they would like to see more age appropriate information 
and support freely available. So, in the autumn of 2017 we carried out a survey to give people 45+ the 
opportunity to tell us what they think about sexual health and what theyôd like to see happening for them! 
240 people responded to our survey and 76% of respondents said they would like to see more age      
appropriate information on sexual health available, with the majority wanting to be able to access this  
information online. 33% of respondents were interested in taking an active and collaborative role in      
developing sexual health resources for older people in conjunction with DHIVERSE and 12% were      
interested in becoming sexual health champions. We will contact anyone who registered their interest in 
either of these initiatives, before the end of January.   
 

The full report can be viewed on our website through this link https://www.dhiverse.org.uk/wp-content/
uploads/2017/09/Report-on-Survey-on-the-Sexual-Health-Needs-of-Older-People-2017.pdf 
 

Weôd like to thank everyone who took part in the survey and if you didnôt get chance but would like to give 
us your views please email us at enquiries@dhiverse.org.uk 


